
The pantomime 
rehearsals are going well 
and after Christmas the 
chorus will be joining in the 
action. If you would like to 
take part it is not too late 
so contact Arthur on 
785984. Children over six 
are also most welcome to 
join in. 

The Tuddenham 
Carol Singers are out on 
Monday evening, 10th 
December. They meet at 
the Chapel at 6 if you 
would like to join them. If 
you get the chance to take 
a photo of them The Tattler 
would love a copy. 

Parish Council 
meeting on 4th December. All welcome. 

Thank you to all residents who 
supported The Tattler by buying 
calendars and Christmas Cards this year. 
If you have not had yours yet please 
contact the editor on 785588. If your 
calendar has a photo of a family and 
some fish on the August page please 
contact us as this should have gone to 
someone else!! We had several late 
orders for calendars and might not be 
able to meet them as we have already 
finished our print run. Sorry! Cards are still 
available. 
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At last a chance to use this seasonal photo of The 
Fountain given to us by one of our readers. 

Do you have a photo we could use? 
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UNIVERSITY STUDENTS 
 
 Tuition fees, accommodation, living costs, books, 
instruments; and so the list of unavoidable expenses 
grows as you struggle to cope with life at University. 
 
 The Bridget Collett Educational Foundation has 
modest funds available to help University Students 
whose homes are in Tuddenham, Westerfield, 
Witnesham and Henley, and who are studying at 
University during the current academic year 
2007/2008. 
 If you think that you may be eligible for a grant 
and are under 25 years of age, ask for an application 
form from the Trustees at Lea Bank, Westerfield, 
IPSWICH, IP6 9AJ.  
 Do you know the story of Bridget Collett? We 

have featured this in an early issue of 
The Tattler but if you have a story to tell 
or have benefited from the fund we would 
love to hear from you. 
  

The new owners of 1, 
Church View Cottage 
are Sherry and Garry 
Perkins from Bexley in 
Kent. Sherry was a PA 
for a media director 
until baby Daniel 
changed their lives. 
They have a boat in 
Norfolk and have an 
interest in theatre props 
- that might be a 
“prompt” for Arthur (our 
director) to “Tattler 
them!” 
 The letter on page 
three is testament to 
their commitment to 
Tuddenham and the 
village welcomes them 
warmly. 

    Some years ago the editor’s 
daughter took part in the 
Tuddenham pantomime at the 
tender age of six and we have fond 
memories of her with a group of 

girls the same age, dancing in coloured veils to 
welcome Aladdin to The Cave. Well those girls are all grown up now as 

well as some others the same age who have Tuddenham as their home. 
 It is a pleasure, here, to congratulate them on their progress in life. Kirsty 
Ellinor gained a honours degree in American Studies at Manchester, Victoria 
Bloomfield an honours degree in Illustration and Animation from Kingston and 
Kate Lopez an honours degree in  “something to do with computers” at Salford. 
Lorna Williamson and Tom Parry are doing four year degree courses. 
 The Tattler fails to get much of this kind of good news in Tuddenham as 
people are too private and understandably so. However it is lovely to see 
progress and it is also an interesting social comment on how life in Tuddenham 
has changed over the years with more of our children leaving the area for their 
education.  
 If you would like to tell your tale please contact the editor on 785588 or by 
email on editor@tuddenhamtattler.com. We are always pleased to hear from you. 
      And girls; glad to see the genie granted your wishes! 



www.tuddenhamtattler.com  Page 3 December 2007 

��������	�
����
���	� �

��������������
��
�����������

Dear Editor, We have had the incredible 
good fortune of becoming new residents here 
in Tuddenham, in fact 1 Church Hill cottage, 
The Street. Sherry (my partner) and I have 
always lived in South London, and well into 
our 40’s discovered we were with child. With 
this news we decided that although I will 
continue to work in London, we should 
provide our child with a quality upbringing. 
 We set off to look for a property within 
commute, and that offered an idyllic quality 
of life. Where do you start, we took out a 
map, drew a circle and asked for property 
viewings. Our first trip was to Suffolk, and 
6th property this one, and without too much 
hassle were moved in, in August this year. 
A strapping son was born to us on August 
29th called Daniel, our first child. We 
welcome your publication and the truly 
friendly folk around, who have made us 
feel very welcome. Daniel hopes to have 
joined the toddlers group by the next 
publication, and can be made available for 
panto via his agent, usual fees apply!   
Best wishes, Garry Perkins. 
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Proud mum Sherry and baby Daniel. 
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URGENT PLEA FOR HELP!  
 Dear Editor 
  Residents may have noticed a large hole in our hedge.  We thought you might be 
interested in the following report sent to Witnesham, Swilland and Ashbocking Parish 
Councils by us, following yet another accident.  
 The lane has caused us considerable concern over the past nineteen years since we 
moved here, and the situation continues to deteriorate.  However Suffolk County Council 
are unable to do much because accidents on the lane are largely unreported.  
 HAVE ANY OF YOU HAD AN ACCIDENT OR A BUMP ON TUDDENHAM 
LANE/SANDY LANE?  DID YOU REPORT IT?  COULD YOU PLEASE LET ME 
HAVE DETAILS OF ANY MINOR AND NOT SO MINOR UNREPORTED BUMPS 
AND THEIR APPROXIMATE – A VAGUE YEAR WILL DO! – DATE?  I’m putting 
together a list for Suffolk CC Environment and Transport (formerly Highways) to 
convince them of the need for further signage, and your help would be invaluable.  You 
can email me at cwoolnough@aol.com.  Many thanks.   
 
  At 08.40 am Friday 12 October 2007, a van on hire avoided a potentially fatal 
collision with a car on the bend outside Hawthorns, by swerving into the hedge of 
Hawthorns.  The van hit the telegraph pole to his left, clipped the wing mirror of the car 
and due to the thick nature of the hedge, he was brought safely to a halt completely off 
the road so that the vehicle came to rest at an angle of 45° sitting on top of the hedge. 
  
 Had the van not swerved, the car driver could very well have been killed by the van 
riding up over the front of his car.  As it is all occupants were unhurt although 33 feet (10 
metres) of our hedge has been almost completely destroyed. The van driver admitted to 
driving at about 35-40 mph, a fact which I reported to the policeman in attendance, PC 
1423 Mark Treeby, who took a note of it.  He took all other necessary details of the 
accident and the event number is recorded at the top of the page.  
This is the fourth time in the past ten years that a vehicle has come off the road and hit 
the hedge; on the last two occasions the vehicles concerned have mounted the hedge and 
had to be dragged off by recovery vehicles.  Without the hedge, they would have rolled 
down the four-foot bank into the garden and sustained much more serious 
injuries, including the possibility of colliding with our heating oil tank which 
sits just the other side of the hedge a little further from the corner, and on 
occasions contains 2,500 litres of kerosene. 
  
 These are just the accidents which have damaged our hedge.  There have been 
innumerable other minor and not so minor bumps, some involving injuries, and it seems 
that it is only a matter of time before someone is very seriously hurt or indeed killed. 
I really feel very strongly that it is time that something was done to restrict the speed of 
the traffic along Tuddenham Lane.  We live in the country.  We should be able to walk 
along the lane in safety, to walk our dogs, ride our horses, take our children out for a 
cycle ride.   We can’t, because people behave irresponsibly all the time.  However we can 
take steps to reduce the risk. 
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 With this in mind, I have today contacted Suffolk County Council Highways 
department and spoken to a lady called Rebecca.  She has sent a report ref no. 839167 to 
Traffic Management re: the bends and speed limits and signs which might be installed to 
improve the situation both here and further along between Red House Farm and Stone 
Cottages, although it would be hard to find a point along the lane where it would be safe 
to do 35-40 mph!  They are to contact me to discuss exactly what and where might be 
appropriate, and I suggest this might be something which members of the parish council 
might be involved in as well to good effect.   
  
 She has also sent a report reference no 839144 to Highways Maintenance, to request 
resurfacing of the road since the surface is very worn and has little grip. 
I have also, on her suggestion, spoken to Suffolk Coastal Services at Ufford, specifically 
with reference to the amount of debris in the centre of the road which did not improve the 
stopping distance of the van in the least, and which I know several people including 
myself are finding can cause cars to ground in places, such is the depth of the dirt and 
gravel in the centre.  They will send an inspector to check the road and arrange for this to 
be cleared (prior to the resurfacing, one assumes, although they are different departments 
and probably therefore don’t work together). 
  
 I would be most grateful if the Parish Council could consider adding its weight to 
our request to Suffolk County Council for something to be done, and I would be happy to 
discuss any suggestions with you at any time. 
  
Very many thanks. 
  
Caroline Woolnough 
Hawthorns  Tuddenham Lane  Witnesham  IPSWICH  IP6 9HL  01473 785665  

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
 
 The next meeting is on Tuesday, 4th December at 7.30 pm in the 
Village Hall. All residents are most welcome to attend.  
 This is the annual precept discussion when Councillors decide what 
money to raise for what projects. Countryside access, highways and 
speeding checks, planning, Neighbourhood Watch and police report is 

included in the agenda. The power of the Parish Council is determined 
by the money it has to spend as well as public support, information and 
advice. The Councillors would love to see more residents attend and 
see how these decisions are taken. The meeting can be stopped to take 
opinions from the audience. So how about joining in to provide local 

democracy? Your District and County Councillors attend. 
 Barbara Robinson has contacted The Tattler about a recent meeting about 
the proposed Northern Fringe Development and Bypass. 
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 Tuddenham is delighted to 
welcome Cathy and Ian Watson to 
“The Maples” with their son Oliver, 
aged 15, who plays hockey and 
computer games and daughter Laura, 
aged 12, who enjoys her friends. Ian 
works for BT and enjoys golf and 
hockey. Cathy attends a college 
course in landscape design and excels 
in cake making. She has joined 
Tuddenham WI. They came to 
Tuddenham from the Northgate area 
of Ipswich and we wish them well in 
their new home. 

 Jo and Michael Stokes have only 
come to Tuddenham over the last 
month or so and have moved in to 1, 
Oak View. They come from 
Westerfield and enjoy walking though 
Jo has some back problems at 
present. Michael works in the Sidegate 
community centre. They share an 
interest  in ballroom dancing. 
 Welcome to your new home and 
we hope you find some good friends in 

 Yet another welcome, this time to 
Rosalind and Tony Wheeler with their 
sons Alistair, aged 18, and Cameron, 
aged 12. The Wheelers have moved 
into The Spinney and come from 
Chipperfield in Hertfordshire.  
Rosalind is a dental hygienist so get 
brushing, Tuddenham! She has joined 
the T.A.D.P.O.L.E.s troupe for this 
year’s pantomime as a (tooth?) fairy 
but whether she can vanquish evil (and 
decay) remains to be scene! (PUN –
get it?! Sorry readers!) Tony is a 
chartered surveyor.  

 
Alistair is doing geography at university 
after a gap year and enjoys cycling. He 
is planning a trip to Thailand after a 
recent tour of Europe. His brother 
Cameron is sporty, enjoying football, 
golf, rugby, tennis and cycling. The 
family is made whole by Thistle, their 
dog, named after his favourite snack! 
  
 Welcome to Tuddenham from the 
Tattler Team. 
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Hi there Editor,  
 Mike is coming to grips with being at a government 
hospital with its lack of resources.  He has been put in 
charge of finances with the hope of improving matters.  
Thought I'd send this little piece for your next Tattler.  
Hope you and your family are well.  
regards,  
Kim Vonk 
P.S. could you mention to anyone from the hospital or 
village who is trying to email Mike that his hotmail 
account is out of action. However his new work email is: 
mvonk@pgwc.gov.za  
 
Ed: Strange how Mike seems to have taken on a similar 
job to that he used to hold down in Heath Road, 
Ipswich!!  Mike and Kim recently lived in Rose Cottage, 
Tuddenham and have moved back to South Africa. 

ANTHEM FOR DOOMED YOUTH     
 

What passing-bells for these who die as cattle?   
Only the monstrous anger of the guns.   
Only the stuttering rifles' rapid rattle   
Can patter out their hasty orisons.  
No mockeries now for them; no prayers nor bells;   
Nor any voice of mourning save the choirs, –   
The shrill, demented choirs of wailing shells;   
And bugles calling for them from sad shires.   
What candles may be held to speed them all?   
Not in the hands of boys but in their eyes   
Shall shine the holy glimmers of goodbyes.   
The pallor of girls' brows shall be their pall;   
Their flowers the tenderness of patient minds,   

      And each slow dusk a drawing-down of blinds. 
 

Wilfred Owen, 1917 
 

 We visited the Italian Alps last summer and came across several war 
cemeteries for German soldiers and in Berlin, we visited a museum exhibition 
about the  1914-18 war which could have been British as the items on display, 
and sentiments expressed, mirrored what we have seen in our Imperial War 
Museum in Lambeth. You might like to visit the exhibition “My Boy Jack” at the 
Imperial War Museum which runs until 24th February and tells the story of 
Rudyard Kipling’s son in 1915. 
 Our thoughts are with all who are involved in conflicts throughout the world. 

 Our regards to 
Joan Smy and Ken 
Goward who are 
suffering from ill 
health at present. 
Our best wishes for 
a happy Christmas  
and healthy New 
Year to all our 
readers. 
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 Our best wishes to Jim 
Punton whose recent fall has 
“casted him” even though he 
failed to attend the panto 
auditions! 

Play your part to keep safe on darker nights  
 

 Falling crime figures show Suffolk is getting even safer, but the darker 
evenings can make us feel more vulnerable, especially those who live alone. 
During the busy festive season we need to be extra careful to keep ourselves, 
our households and our neighbours safe and secure so that we can all enjoy the 
celebrations. 
 Suffolk County Council is working with the police Safer Neighbourhood 
Teams (SNTs), district, borough and parish councils,  Neighbourhood Watch and 
local groups to improve community safety across the county, but to succeed we 
all need to play our part. 
Here are some seasonal safety tips  
 
Your home  
 Don't leave your home in darkness – leave a light on using a timer switch 
and draw the curtains at night.  
Fit a visible burglar alarm and outside lighting. Keep shrubs and hedges cut back.  
Lock all doors and windows and secure fences, gates and sheds 
Dispose of present boxes carefully – don’t advertise what's new in your house  
Check smoke alarms, electric blankets and festive lighting are working properly. 
 
Personal Safety  
 Never open your door to unexpected callers, without checking they are 
genuine. Ring a neighbour or the police first if you are unsure. 
Keep your mobile phone battery topped up and put in a taxi contact number. 
Consider buying an audible attack alarm.  
Make sure you are visible to drivers – wear reflective clothing, use cycle lights or 
carry a torch  
Limit how much money and valuables you carry. Avoid using cash machines late 
at night. Have your keys ready when you are approaching your car or home.  
Park in busy, well-lit car parks near CCTV cameras. Keep valuables out of sight.  
www.saferparking.com lists police approved car parks 
Where possible, don't walk alone after dark. Plan your route. Avoid isolated stops 
and sit near the driver or other passengers. Never accept lifts from strangers.  

Season’s 

Greetings to all 

our re
aders. 
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 Hi! Looks like the weather has decided to suddenly become seasonal if that  
frost was anything to go by this morning. The days are also becoming shorter, 
and there are people  going to the Village Hall each Wednesday evening – sure 
signs of winter and pantomime! 
 Gift Day was astounding! The last figure received from our Treasurer was £ 
3,100 and there are still donations being received. This far exceeds previous 
receipts, and even without one very generous donation, the amount would still 
be the best ever! Our grateful thanks go out to all of you who supported the day 
– it feels good to know that there is so much support for the Village Church, and 
that funds given so unstintingly are there for maintaining a beautiful 
old building as the Lord’s House. Thank you all. Included in the 
above total is the £156 raised by the Bring ‘n Buy stall – Thank You, 
Jackie (Lugo) and all your providers and customers. 
    Services continue at 0930 hours each Sunday morning, with 
Holy Communion at 0800 hours on every fourth Sunday. We also 
have a service of Prayer at 0930 on Friday mornings. The following are the 
services lined up prior to, and during, the Festive Season. 
10th Dec. 1800 hrs. Assemble at the Chapel to join Church+Chapel Carolling 
around  the Village. (prayers for good weather, please.). 
16th Dec. 1830 hrs. Nine Lessons and Carols – the Traditional Carol Service –     
                                followed by mulled wine + mince pies. 
23rd Dec. 0930 hrs. Family Communion. 
24th Dec. 1500 hrs. Children’s Celebration Service – ages 9 months to 99 years! 
24th Dec. 2330 hrs. Midnight Holy Communion – all Christian believers welcome! 
25th Dec. 0930 hrs. Short Family Service. 
30th Dec. 1100 hrs. Benefice Service at Witnesham Baptist Church. 
Needless to say, all are welcome at all, or any, of the above. If you are new to 
the village, and have children, the Carol Service and/or the Children’s Service 
are to be recommended as ‘good to meet others’ occasions. 
   The Rev. Sam continues his village visits. Should you wish him to call 
contact the Rectory direct, or Monica or Jim (785272/785296). Floodlighting 
sponsorship is still available at the bargain rate of £5.00 per weekend – this can 
be arranged by contacting the Writer on 785296, or by calling in at ‘Camforth’, 

Westerfield Lane. 
 
  Thank you for supporting Your church, where we look forward 
to seeing you at any time. In case of no further edition before, 
opportunity is taken to wish you all the Compliments of the Season. 

God Bless You and Yours. 
JimP-24.11.2007      

The Writer! 
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 Recycling Dates  
 in Tuddenham  

 
 The next “recycling day” for 
green box and brown bin, is 
12th December with Christmas 
arrangements to 
follow.  There is a 
paper bank in the 
Fountain car park. 
David Lugo is happy to take 
aluminium for recycling and 
gives proceeds to village 
projects.  

The Tattler is always interested 
in your stories of the present or 

the past as well as drawings 
and photos. Please contact us  

on 785588 .  

Birthday greetings to 
Emma Burn and Ben Woods. 
 
Did I miss your 
children out? 
Please tell me 
on 785588! 

The next Tattler is out in January 

Please email me on 

editor@tuddenhamtattler.com 

Or ring 785588 

Or call at 5, The Granaries  

to get in print. 

Tattler Christmas Card  
 

 We have commissioned a local 
painter - Claude Brillo - to paint a 
classical view of Tuddenham 
showing the Church and surrounding 
buildings for this project. Cards can 
either be A5 or A6 and come with 
envelopes in packs of ten. 

Please ring 
785588 to 
place your 

orders.  

Profits to 
Village Hall 
Committee.  

There is a Children’s Christmas Evening 
in the Thoroughfare, 
Woodbridge on 7th 
December, 4-6 pm. 
Carols and Santa are on 
Market Hill, Woodbridge on 
20th December, starting at 
6.30 pm. 
Farmers’ Market is in Community Hall 2nd 
and 4th Saturday each month, 9-1pm. 

W.I. News  
 

 Next meeting is on 11th 
December at the Village Hall. Mrs 
Smith will talk about “crafty 
candles” and the competition is a 
candlestick. Please contact the 
secretary, Jackie Lugo, for more 
details on 252315 or 
Brenda Heap on 
785189.   

Please ring 785588 before  
calling to collect Tattler  
village Christmas Cards  

and calendars. 


